
 

 

Henrico Police Makes Arrest Following Assault and Pursuit 
 

(Henrico County, Va.): Henrico Police have arrested and charged a Henrico man in connection to Sunday’s 
assault which led to a pursuit ending in the City of Richmond.  

On Sunday, April 13, 2025, at approximately 2:25 p.m., Henrico Police were dispatched to the intersection 
of Reynolds Road and Howard Street for the report of a stabbing. When officers arrived on scene, they 
located an adult female victim with an injury to her neck. Officers immediately began to render aid and 
with the assistance of Henrico Fire, transported her to an area hospital for treatment of life-threatening 
injuries, where she remains hospitalized.  

Officers were quickly able to locate the suspect’s vehicle in the 4700 block of Laburnum Avenue. A traffic 
stop was attempted; however, the driver did not stop. A pursuit was initiated that continued towards the 
City of Richmond. During the pursuit an adult female exited the vehicle while the suspect car was in 
motion. Officers located the adult female who was then transported to an area hospital by Richmond 
Ambulance Authority with non-life-threatening injuries.  

The pursuit continued into the City of Richmond where the driver of the suspect vehicle crashed at the 
intersection of 7th Street and Route 360. A brief foot pursuit ensued before officers were able to detain 
the suspect. Officers then checked the suspect’s vehicle and located a toddler (male) in the back seat. The 
child was transported to an area hospital for treatment of minor injuries. 

The suspect has been identified as Tyler Renard Robinson-Thomas, 30, of Henrico. He has been charged 
with the following; 

• Malicious Wounding 
• Felony Stabbing 
• Felony Elude 
• Felony Child Endangerment 

Anyone with further information on this incident is asked to contact Det. J. Seay (804) 501-7323. You can 
also submit tips anonymously via Crime Stoppers at (804) 780-1000 or by using P3tips.com. 
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